
2nd Vice President – Child Welfare Bulletin, August 2022 

 

Thank you for re-electing me your Department 2nd Vice President. As many of you are aware 

that the 2nd Vice's project is Penrickton Center for Blind Children, and I'll have a Chairman's 

award that I was given approval at the Post SEC meeting. The award will be for a drawing for 

those Posts that donate to Penrikton Center; it will be given out at the next convention in 2023. 

So, it is to your advantage to donate to PENRICKTON Center. This past year we out did PAWS 

in donations for the first time; so please keep up the good work. 

 

There are 2 awards given out for these in Child Welfare: they are the Kathy Biela Child Welfare 

award; which is for Posts of 40 or less; and Nancy Middleton Child Welfare Award for Posts 

over 41. The donor's rules are available online. Please read and follow them as this is the way 

that they are judged.  Please mark your calendar as to when to do your reports. The MID-YEAR 

reports are to be post marked no later than NOVEMBER 5 and the final report is to be post 

marked no later than MAY 5. Please submit your Mid-Year report even if you have NOTHING 

to report; just write NOTHING TO REPORT across the report. Service reports are to be mailed 

to each service officer individually. 

 

There will be a tour of Penrickton Center when I can get together with President Kathy.  I'll let 

you know when this will happen. 

 

If you have any questions, please call me as I am available to be of service to help you. 

 

So, ladies let's have an awesome year. 

 

Linda Marshall 

2nd Vice President 

linmar10@charter.net 

989-894-0355 

 


